Yorkshire Archery Association Junior Officer report for the AGM 13.03.2021
Because of the current and ongoing situation there is very little to report for the last 12 months. 
The Junior Postal League for 2020/21 was planned for and advertised but, because of limited access to facilities very few juniors have been able to provide scores. Currently there does not seem to be any likelihood of the league being completed this year. It was planned to distribute certificates for the 2019/20 league at the YAA Outdoor Champs but, again, this did not take place.
In discussion with some of the other coaches involved we did try to organise some sessions for the juniors, but it proved impossible to organise them as we had previously because of the restrictions in place. We considered putting some online sessions forward but looking at the advice from the CPSU and NSPCC decided that the safeguarding measures we would need to put in place would make this difficult and impractical. 
Hopefully things will improve!

Helen Woodcock


